
 

 
 

Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

Minutes of meeting held in Court Room at Eastbourne Town Hall, Grove Road, 
BN21 4UG on 19 March 2024 at 6.00 pm. 
 
Present: 
 

Councillor Jenny Williams (Chair). 
 

Councillors Nigel Goodyear and Hugh Parker. 
 
Officers in attendance:  
 

Michele Wilkinson (Lawyer (Housing & Regulatory)), Dean Love (Specialist Advisor 
(Reg Services)) and Elaine Roberts (Committee Officer). 
 
27 Appointment of Chair 

 
Councillor Goodyear proposed and Councillor Parker seconded that Councillor 
Williams be appointed as Chair for this meeting. 
  
Resolved: That Councillor Williams be elected Chair of the Sub-Committee for 
the duration of the meeting.  
  

28 Apologies for absence / declaration of substitute members 
 
There were none. 
  

29 Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPIs) by members as 
required under Section 31 of the Localism Act and of other interests as 
required by the Code of Conduct 
 
There were none.  
  

30 Application for a premises licence. Himalayan Fusion, 128 Seaside Road, 
Eastbourne, BN21 3PF 
 
Those attending were introduced, and the Chair of the Licensing Sub-
Committee welcomed all parties to the hearing and detailed the procedure for 
the hearing. 
  
The Specialist Advisor for Licensing, Dean Love, presented the report to the 
Sub-Committee and responded to questions from Members and the Applicant’s 
Agent.    
  
The Agent, Simon Gordon, GPS Food Service Solutions, addressed the Sub-
Committee and responded to questions. 
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The Agent summed up. 
  
Following all the evidence presented, the Sub-Committee retired to consider 
and determine the application.  Michele Wilkinson, Housing and Regulatory 
Lawyer was in attendance to assist with any legal queries.   
  
The Sub-Committee provided the following decision: 
  
Resolved:  
To grant the premises licences with the modified hours, and the conditions 
agreed between the Applicant and Sussex Police.  
  
Reasons for decision 
The Sub Committee considered the relevant concerns made by the 
Representor, at page 41 of the Report. The Members considered that some of 
the issues raised by the Representor were not relevant to the licensing 
objectives, including the concerns that more commercial properties in the area 
would be likely to cause property prices to go down and the negative impact on 
parking in the area. The Members noted that the Representor was not present 
at the hearing.   
  
The Members were content that the grant of the premises licence for these 
premises, primarily a restaurant, would not undermine the promotion of the 
licensing objectives. It was considered that the modified hours and conditions 
would be sufficient to address any future issues. 
  
The Sub Committee also took into account the previous experience of the 
Applicant in managing licensed premises.  
  
The Sub Committee noted that no Responsible Authority had made a 
representation. 
 

The meeting ended at 6.40 pm 

 
Councillor Jenny Williams (Chair) 


